
GREETINGS TO THE FILLM DELEGATES 
 
"I would like to send my warmest regards to delegates taking part in the 28th congress of 
the Federation Internationale  de Langues et Litteratures Modernes. I applaud your 
choosing Diversity as a theme for the Congress.  Culture is a picture, and the 
more pixels we have, the richer the image. I hope your discussions bring great insight and 
collaboration.” 
 
 
Rónán Hession 
 

  
 

 
”Please pass my greetings to the FILLM delegates. I’m doing a conference in Łódź University 
this week . Sadly it’s online. I just don’t think it’s the same. People need to meet each other to 
make the magic happen . Screens are so dull .  
 
Best wishes Síofra O’Donovan  
 

 
 

 
“Please pass my sincere greetings to the delegates. It is so important that we have these 
international exchanges where imagination enables us to understand each other’s culture through 
literature.  That way, hopefully, we can hold on to our humanity … So I send you all my best wishes 
and hopes that you have an enriching congress.” 
 

Pauline Melville  
 
 

 
 
Greetings and good wishes also from the Irish Honorary Vice-Consul in Poznań 
Professor Krzysztof Schramm and the Vice-President of the Irish Culture 
Foundation in Poznań.   

 


